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1. Staffing update

Best wishes to Lynn Massie as she goes on maternity leave. Emily Catton will take up post as the Acting PT Social Subjects faculty in the New Year. We are currently recruiting a History/Modern Studies teacher to bring the faculty up to full complement.

Our good wishes go to PE teacher Chris Neil, of Strictly Come Dancing fame, as he journeys back to a post in the west of Scotland. We will fill this vacancy in the New Year.

Travelling further afield, Allan Forrester leaves the English faculty and heads to Malaysia. Our very good wishes go to him and his family on this exciting move. Sharon Brown, who has taught in the school on previous occasions, joins the faculty on a permanent basis from Aberdeen City.

2. School day in 2015-16 and beyond

As you know we are in the process of restructuring the school day. We have moved from 30 periods (+ registration time) to 32 periods (+ tutor time) and we have altered the timing of the school day. This process will be completed in August 2015 with new start and finish times and new bus contracts to suit our school day.

From August 2015

Monday and Tuesday. 0850 start, 50 minute lunch, 1550 close

	Period
	Time

	Period 1
	0850-0940

	Period 2
	0940-1030

	Period 3
	1030-1120

	Interval
	1120-1140

	Period 4
	1140-1230

	Period 5
	1230-1320

	Lunch
	1320-1410

	Period 6
	1410-1500

	Period 7 
	1500-1550


Wednesday, Thursday & Friday. 0853 start, 50 minute lunch, 1520 close
	Period
	Time

	Tutor Time
	0853:0910

	Period 1
	0910-1000

	Period 2
	1000-1050

	Interval
	1050-1110

	Period 3
	1110-1200

	Period 4
	1200-1250

	Lunch
	1250-1340

	Period 5
	1340-1430

	Period 6
	1430-1520


3. George Davidson at the Glenfiddich Fiddle Championship

Congratulations to George who was placed 2nd in the prestigious Glenfiddich Fiddle Championship. He was placed between two American competitors, beating a previous winner of the Championship. George, who left the Academy in June 2014, is an apprentice electrician with SSE. Georges first set of tunes from the Championship was featured on Robbie Shepherd’s Take the Floor. 

The Glenfiddich Fiddle Championship was added in 1989 to the existing Glenfiddich Piping Championships – to reward, encourage and perpetuate the art of fiddle playing throughout the world. The Championship takes place annually in late autumn, at the ballroom of Blair Castle at Blair Atholl in Perthshire.  Entry to each championship is by invitation only, to those who have won various recognised major solo competitions held throughout the year.

Eight finalists are hand selected to compete following successes throughout the year, with each finalist giving a recital incorporating all the various styles of composition including a set of tunes by a specific composer – a new composer is chosen annually.

Also taking his chance to shine is brother Stuart Davidson, currently in S5, who won the all-Scotland junior competition at the recent Perth Accordion and Fiddle Festival.
Mr Travis

Head Teacher
4. Career Academy
The 9 pupils on this S5/6 programme are now well underway. Most have had a visit to their mentor workplace and also had the first masterclass in personal effectiveness which was hosted by SCORE at Peterhead. Mentors will in the coming term concentrate on how studies are going and plans for the future. 

Mrs Prosser
Depute Head Teacher

5. Parents evening S4 Thursday 13th November.

As ever this was a busy well attended evening. Comments made via the questionnaire were very positive. As ever some curriculum areas and Pastoral Care were understandably busy and we will look at ways of minimising disruption to appointments for the future. Your support is welcomed and appreciated.

Mrs Prosser
Depute Head Teacher
6. ACE Winches – Modern Apprenticeships

In collaboration with SDS represented by Alison Muir, a very successful and informative afternoon was held on Friday 28th November. S4/5 and 6 pupils met with members of the ACE Human Resources Team and current apprentices. Alison gave an overview of Modern Apprenticeships and the many areas in which they are offered. It is hoped to have further employment awareness sessions with SCORE, Meldrum House Hotel and Enermech early in the new year in a planned programme for senior phase pupils.

Mrs Prosser 

Depute Head Teacher
7. Ski Trip 

Alpe d’Huez 5th Feb 2016- 13th Feb 2016

The school is planning to run a Ski Trip to coincide with the end of the Prelim exams in February 2016.  The price will be dependent on the number of pupils who choose go on the trip however we can confirm that it will be £810 - £830. The price includes:

6 day Ski, boot & helmet hire

6 x 5 hr Ski tuition

6 day Alpe d’Huez lift pass

All meals in resort, including hot/buffet lunch each day)

Evening entertainment

More information regarding the hotel and resort can be found on the Skibound website: http://www.skibound.co.uk/destination/france/alpe-dhuez/clubhotel-belle-aurore
If your child would like to go on the trip they should collect a letter from Mrs Fraser (DHT). A deposit of £100 should be paid by Friday 16th January 2015 to secure a place on the trip. 

Mrs Fraser

Depute Head Teacher

8. School Uniform

School uniform is important to us at Meldrum Academy and most pupils take pride in their appearance, look smart and wear full, appropriate uniform. There are a growing number of pupils, particularly girls, who persist in wearing clothing which is not recognised as school uniform. 

Items of clothing such as the following are regularly making an appearance and are not considered uniform. As such they should not be worn to school: Black cardigans and jumpers (S1-3 pupils), casual jumpers and t-shirts, leggings/jeggings, white converse, brown Ugg boots, navy jeans

We would like to take this opportunity to remind you that all pupils should wear clothing as outlined below to school.

S1-4   Black shoes or boots

          Black trousers – boys, Black trousers or skirt girls

Navy hoodie or sweatshirt & polo shirt (both with school badge)

          Or

          Shirt/Tie and navy school jumper with school badge

S5/6  Black shoes or boots

          Black trousers – boys, Black trousers or skirt girls

          Shirt/tie and black school jumper or cardigan (both with school badge)

          Or

          Black sweatshirt and polo shirt (both with badge)

All Meldrum Academy Uniform is available from DFS in Inverurie.
Mrs Fraser

Depute Head Teacher

9. S3 CBC

Last week the school welcomed a number of local businesses to a careers event that enabled S3 to get a glimpse into the world of work. Pupils in S3 have been learning about skills for work in their S3 CBC classes and the event allowed them to meet with employers from 12 different industries to find out more about career opportunities and pathways into different careers.  A big thanks to all the local businesses involved, the Rotary Club of Meldrum and Ideas in Partnership for supporting this event.
Mrs Fraser

Depute Head Teacher

10. S1 Lepra Fundraising
On 13th November S1 pupils took part in a fun slide-a-thon to raise money for the charity Lepra. The school has supported this charity for a number of years. Lepra is an international charity that focussed on people who find themselves trapped by disease, poverty and prejudice and helps them improve their health. They work with individuals and communities affected by some of the world’s oldest and most neglected diseases in countries such as India and Bangladesh. The pupils heard the many ways that the charity can change lives and they raised the staggering amount of £1447.72. The cure for leprosy is £25 which means their efforts have succeeded in changing the lives of 57 people. A huge well dome and thank you to The S1 pupils who took part.
Mrs Fraser

Depute Head Teacher
11. NO STUDY LEAVE FOR S4, S5 and S6 DURING PRELIM EXAMS
There will be prelim examinations for pupils in S4, 5 and 6 during January & February. The purpose of these exams is to inform staff and pupils of the level that pupils are working at and will contribute towards an estimate grade for the SQA national exams in April and May.  

There will be NO study leave for pupils sitting these exams as follows.

National 5 exams start on Monday 19 January and end on Tuesday 27 January. 

H and AH exams start on Wednesday 28 January and end on Friday 6 February.

Students in the senior phase (S4, S5, and S6) will attend normal timetabled classes unless they have an exam at the same time. 
Students should bring normal classwork as well as study materials so that meaningful work can take place in classes. As you are aware senior phase subjects have students from S4-S6 working in the same class. In addition there are some students following National 4 courses who have internally assessed course work. Consequently study leave would have disrupted classwork for a considerable period of time when learning needs to be pushed on.

There will be study leave for senior students during the SQA exams in May 2015.

A letter will be issued in January for all pupils involved giving details of expectations and procedures to follow to ensure this is a successful and worthwhile experience for all candidates involved.
Mr S Smith 

Depute Head Teacher
12. S4 MIND SET FOR EXAMS  

“Waiting for it to happen? Or making it happen?

On Friday 21st November all S4 took part in an inspirational workshop led by Jen Kemp of ‘Live-N-Learn’.  The focus of the workshop was to get the pupils to consider whether they had a Fixed mind set (“I’m no good at…”) or a Growth mind set (“I’m not good at……YET”). This visual, entertaining and interactive workshop had the pupils considering time management strategies, exploring the 4 steps to successful revising and engaged in an exercise of “cloud hopping”, looking for opportunities and taking hold of them when they arise.  At the end of the workshop, or in PSE, pupils wrote a postcard to remind themselves of the important messages of the day.  This will be given back to them next term to act as a catalyst to revise for the prelim diet in February. Each pupil also received a small booklet with the key messages of the event and a user name and password to get access to the Live-N-Learn website. http://live-n-learn.co.uk
User Name : student

Password : freestuff

This can be used by any pupil in Meldrum Academy, but is of particular relevance for senior pupils in S4 to S6.  Please encourage your son or daughter to “hop this cloud” and take advantage of this resource at such a crucial time in their education.

Mr S Smith

Depute Head Teacher
13. WORK EXPERIENCE – IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR PARENTS 
Through partnership with the Work Experience Unit at Aberdeenshire Council all pupils are entitled to one week of Work Experience in either S4, S5 or S6.  The weeks we use are decided in conjunction with the Work Experience Unit and are currently in September. 

We have found that work experience is most beneficial to pupils the year before they leave school to enhance CV’s, college or University applications and thus we give the pupils and element of choice as to what school year they go.

Organising Work Experience placements is a time consuming process.  Although the Pastoral Care team in school arrange and collate the paperwork, all the setting of deadlines, health and safety checks and general organisation is carried out by the Work Experience Unit in Aberdeen.  They have a massive task to organise Work Experience placements, not only for our pupils but those from all the other Academies in Aberdeenshire. Therefore they request that all documentation is passed to them with 6 months clear of our placement date (excluding holidays) to ensure all placements are, as far as possible, in place on time.  Therefore we will begin the Work Experience process for September 2015 in January.  Letters will be given out to all pupils with clear deadlines on them as to when all forms etc have to be returned.  To ensure your child’s placement goes ahead it is vital that any deadlines given are met – as already stated these are deadlines set by the Work Experience Unit and are not flexible.

Your son/daughter will have two ways in which they can find a placement.  The most successful is a ‘self found’ option where a placement can be arranged with a family member, friend or employer. Otherwise your child can make 3 selections from placements held on a database, however these are not as ‘guaranteed’ as self found placements as more than one pupil may apply for one placement. Please look out for the relevant paperwork in the depths of school bags in the New Year.
Mrs Fitzgerald 

Principal Teacher Pastoral Care (Slessor House)
14. APPLYING TO UNIVERSITY

Pupils applying for University places starting September 2015 should not be well on with their applications as the actual deadline is January 15 2015.  We thought you would appreciate some hints and tips for the next stage:

Send their application to UCAS be the relevant deadline – 15th January
Apply for student finance support – early 2015.  Check out our money advice for parents – www.ucas.com/how-it-all-works/student-finance/money-advice-parents
Regularly check emails for updates from UCAS about their application

Understand the conditions of the offers received.

Know when to reply to offers

Use Track to reply to offers before the reply deadline – www.ucas.com/replies
Use Extra if have no offers – from February 2015 – www.ucas.com/extra
Make sure around in August to receive results

Have a plan for Clearing or Adjustment of results aren’t what expected – www.ucas.com/examresults
Visit out Facebook and Twitter pages regularly to get advice and ask questions:

www.facebook.com/ucasonline
www.twitter.com/ucas_online
If you have any queries regarding UCAS please contact your child’s Pastoral Care teacher/

Mrs Macleod 

Principal Teacher Pastoral Care (Glennie House)
15. PERFORMING ARTS
[image: image4.jpg]



On Wednesday the 26th of November 2014, the drama department was visited by a special guest! The actor John Bell who has been in films such as ‘The Hobbit 2’ and ‘Clash of the Titians’. He was a companied by Deborah Lott from the organisation ‘Film Club’. Both Higher drama, N5 classes and film club members joined John Bell for a question and answer session, and also some lucky pupils got to perform an extract from the play ‘The Crucible’ by Arthur Miller.  The event was successful and the pupils gained a real insight into what it is like to work in the performing arts industry.  The experience was most enjoyable and the pupils learned a lot. 

Miss C Stewart

Performing Arts (Drama)
Concert Band plays for Switching on of Meldrum Christmas lights

Twenty of our pupils ranging from S1 through to S6 accompanied the carol singing in Meldrum Square for the annual Switching on of the Christmas lights ceremony on Sunday 7th December.

As usual, we were wrapped up warm against the elements and played hark the Herald Angels Sing, Deck the Halls, Jingle Bells, Ding Dong Merrily, While Shepherds Watched and finally We wish You a Merry Christmas.

The band did particularly well this year, as a number of our pupils have only been playing for a few weeks!    Well done to all who performed – and a big thank you to Mr Oddo our Brass Instructor for helping us out.

Senior Citizens Christmas Concert

This took place on Wednesday 10th December in the afternoon.     A large number of people came and enjoyed the performances while having a cup of tea/coffee and mince pie.    The orchestra performed several pieces, along with the concert band, brass ensemble, ceilidh band, string group and woodwind groups.     Teas and coffees were served by our sixth year pupils – including our head boy who is in the orchestra and ceilidh band!

Christmas Concert

Another successful and rewarding concert for Performing Arts!      All of our groups performed – along with solos from Lois Musset on guitar and Francesca De Stefano on flute.   Some of our newest players performed as part of the concert band and small woodwind groups.   The music ranged from a Christmas Extravaganza of Christmas carols, The Dambuster’s March, theme from The Great Escape, Trepak from Tchaikovsky’s Nutcracker ballet from the orchestra, to the concert band, brass ensemble and a vocal group sing Frozen over accompanied by no less than 4 drummers!    The concert finished with a rousing 500 Miles from the orchestra – ably assisted by the audience!

Mrs S Robertson
Principal Teaching, Performing Arts
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16. MODERN LANGUAGES
The Modern Languages faculty participated in the school’s commemoration of the start of the First World War.  Classes in S1-S3 took part in a variety of activities, with S1 producing French war posters, now displayed within the faculty,  and S3 watching the film ‘Joyeux Noël’ in which the story of the Christmas ‘truce’ is portrayed by German, French and Scottish soldiers, each speaking their own language. 
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One of our Advanced Higher French pupils, Stuart Massie, has been successful in being chosen as one of the 27 young people from across Scotland who will attend the Euroscola event in Strasbourg in February.  This is a prestigious event with the young people being treated very much like MEPs: sitting in the main debating chamber, using electronic voting, etc.   Stuart did very well to be selected in the face of stiff competition from candidates from schools across the country.
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Euroscola days are organised by the European Parliament in Strasbourg and each year a group sponsored by Rotary Clubs across Scotland travels to Strasbourg for four days of intensive language and cultural immersion, culminating in the day in the Parliament during which the students from across Scotland join their counterparts from other EU member states for a day of discussion, sharing and friendship. The day is led by officials of the Parliament and is structured to ensure all young people participate to the full. 

 Félicitations, Stuart!

Congratulations also to the French Club, led by Ms Morris, who did an excellent presentation to the ‘Dragons’ and won funds for their group at the recent ‘Dragons’ Den’ competition.

Ms F Patrick

Principal Teacher, Modern Languages

17. SCIENCE
The Advanced Higher Biology Day
 

The S6 AH Biology class attended a practical day at the University of Aberdeen.  They were able to use equipment not available in the school, where they performed gel electrophesis.  There were 60 students from Aberdeen City and Aberdeenshire schools at the laboratory session.  There were a number of mini lectures on Advanced Higher Biology genetics.  It also gave the students a chance to experience university life.  A great time was had by all, especially at the discovery of a Baskin Robins shop in The Hub!
 

[image: image5.jpg]



Miss A Bryce

Biology Teacher, Science Faculty

18. HEALTH – PE 

U15s Girls Football Team
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The U15s have had a successful season with lots of goals.  Sophie Jamieson (S3) has also been selected to play in the U15 North select squad.  Training is on Tuesday evenings and new members are welcome from 4pm-5pm on the astroturf.  The girls have a semi-final of the Aberdeenshire cup on Thursday 18th December, weather permitting!
Miss Watson

Principal Teacher, Health
NASSA BADMINTON TOURNAMENT
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On Thursday 27th of November Meldrum Academy hosted their annual badminton tournament for schools across North Aberdeenshire. As always this was a highly competitive and enjoyable day, with the highlight being the appearance of Scotland’s badminton Commonwealth bronze medallist Susan Egelstaff to play exhibition matches with the pupils and hand out the medals to the winners. 

Meldrum enjoyed considerable success on the day with our S1/2 team and S3/4 team winning their respective competitions. The S1/2 team held off Ellon Academy in a thrilling final, losing the initial boys doubles match before winning both the girls and mixed doubles to record a 2-1 victory. 

In the S3/4 age group Meldrum again defeated Ellon 2-1 in the final, winning the boys and then girl’s doubles in another closely fought contest. 

Ellon triumphed in the Senior age group, defeating Banff in the final with our Senior team putting in a strong performance to finish in 4th position. For a second year in a row Ellon walked away with the trophy for the overall winning school, one point ahead of Meldrum. Next year we hope to go all the way and achieve team success as well!
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S1/2 Team: Hana Sim, Kenzie Gibson, Eve Pennington, Finlay Gunn, Greig Cowie & Josh Duncan

S3/4 Team: Suzi Harper, Amy Simpson, Fraser Burnett & Luke Mackie

Senior Team: Catherine Gunn, Catriona Mutch, Kris Benzie, Fergus MacFarlane, Chris Barclay & Lachlan Stewart
Miss Watson, Principal Teacher, Health
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Aberdeen City and South Aberdeenshire Scottish
School Swim Time Trials

On the 25th of November 2014, I and three other pupils from Meldrum Academy attended the Scottish Schools Swimming Time Trials. This competition was a chain of events. If we were successful in this competition then we could be put forward to enter the Scottish Schools National Championships in January. From there a team is chosen to represent Scotland in the 4 National International competition. 

The day was very good and took place in Aberdeen Sports Village (Aquatics Centre). The warm up was the first thing we did and then the races began. When the other pupils from Meldrum Academy were competing we could cheer them on to encourage them to win their race.

We all had a successful day and knocked lots of seconds of our times, all doing really well. Overall it was a very good day and we all enjoyed ourselves. Hopefully our times can allow us to qualify for the Scottish schools National Championships meet.

(By Nicole Ogg 1G1)
Trampoline Club

Over the past term the Trampoline club has went from strength to strength. All pupils involved have developed their abilities well and have shown real progress of late. Pupils have built confidence and overcome fears, whilst participating at the club. I hope to see all the regular pupils return in the New Year and some new faces as well.
Mr Neill

Teacher, PE Department
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Senior Hockey
On the 24th November we attended a hockey tournament at Mintlaw Academy where we competed in a round robin against 5 other teams; Mintlaw,Banff, Turriff, Ellon and Gordon School, Huntly.  Once we arrived we suited up our Goalie Brittany and headed to the astro for our first match against Ellon.  Unfortunately we lost.  After this we were determined to win our next match against Mintlaw and … we lost again!  But things were looking up for our next match against Turriff as our team work had improved and we scored a goal!!  But ….. we still lost that match.  Once again we lost to Gordon Schools in our next match.  By this point we were tired, cold but still determined to win one game, so we came fighting back against Banff in our final match with a new goalie, Ashley, and in this match we drew nil-nil! Quite the achievement for us, probably our best match so far.  In the end, Mintlaw and Gordon School had a penalty shoot-out to determine the winner so Gordon School won, and us Seniors came 6th …… out of 6, with Mintlaw a close second, Ellon third, Turriff fourth and Banff fifth.  Despite the epic defeat, we fairly enjoyed ourselves.  Thank you to Mrs Simpson for all the training leading up to the tournament.
(Catherine, Hannah, Catriona, Eireann, Brittany, Ashley, Flora)
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Health & Wellbeing Young Leaders
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This term the Health and Wellbeing Young Leaders have been researching, planning and organising presentations to educate the rest of the school on the dangers of energy drinks especially in adolescence. We have found 30-50% of teenagers’ drink them regularly so decided to address the issue in school as part of our project. Some of the side effects we have highlighted may come unexpected to some pupils for example they can cause unusual tiredness and dehydration – something you wouldn’t expect from a drink which is advertised to give you energy. 

Later in the year we are planning to hold stress workshops to help mental health issues which may arise around exam time to senior pupils. The younger pupils can also attend sleep workshops as it will be a topic which will affect them in the future.

(By Holly Constant 6B)

19. RDA (Riding for the Disabled)
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Every week several pupils from S1-S3 go horse riding at Tweedale Stables, just outside Keithall.  They learn various riding skills including trotting, rising trotting and cantering, as well as animal care, physiology and equipment.
Tweedale Stables are staffed by a fantastic team of volunteers and without them, the pupils would not be able to have such a great opportunity.  Thank you ladies!
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Mrs C. Gifford

Teacher, ASN 

PUPIL SUCCESS 
20. Shooting – Brogan Smith 4W1
It has been quite an eventful first year competing outdoors in my prone shooting. I have been all over the country competing from Wick in the North to Bisley, near London in the south. It has been hard work but a lot of fun too and I have made many new friends along the way.  

This is a picture with some of my cups and medals.
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I won three junior cups at the Caithness open. The U16’s cup, Junior champion and was 1st in class. I also won the sharpshooter cup. This is a competition against all shooters and you have to be very fast and accurate. You must be the first to shoot all your discs before your opponent in a knockout style competition. It was loads of fun.
I was entered in to the Scottish open meeting in Lauder in July where against some stiff competition I claimed the Scottish junior Champion, the Scottish resident cup and the under 15’s cup amongst some other medals.

I was also given an amazing chance to shoot at the Glasgow 2014 Commonwealth range two weeks before the games began. As the range at Barry Buddon was only temporary it was a chance not to be missed. It was exactly the same set up used for the Olympics too. The range was awesome and I shot a new personal best there too. 
I was also down in Bisley for a week with 5 others from U21 Scottish squad where we competed in Junior International week against countries such as Denmark, and South Africa, No wins for our team but a fantastic first experience.

As you can see I have had an amazing summer competing in many competitions but these mentioned were some of my favourites. Now it’s time for the indoor winter competitions to begin. During the winter I will compete in both .22 prone and air rifle.
Due to my hard work and commitment I have been invited to join the U21 Scottish squad for a second year.
21. Judo success for Fergus Macfarlane
Fergus Macfarlane (5S2) won a bronze medal at the British Championships last week.  Congratulations on this great achievement!! 
22. Focus Environment Photographic Competition – Anna Hiley 3G2
Congratulations to Anna Hiley 3G2 who has won a commended prize in the Wildlife and Habitats section of the focus environment photography competition 2014 with her picture "Chance Meeting with a Wood Mouse."  Anna was invited to the Award Ceremony at The Royal Botanic Gardens in Edinburgh to collect her framed print and £75 prize money in November.  Thanks to Anna the school will also receive the equivalent in prize money.
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23. Dance trip to China – Amanda Lilly 5B1
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At the end of September I got the opportunity to go to China with my dance school to perform in the opening and closing ceremonies for the Beijing International Tourism Festival, in front of Chinese VIP’s and on live TV. Our dances were a combination of traditional highland dancing and modern highland which was choreographed into short routines which we performed at The Great Wall, Forbidden City, Summer Palace and the Temple of Heaven.  Everywhere we went people would want our pictures and were very welcoming. We went to visit a Jade factory, met a famous calligrapher and go to a tea tasting, but we also got to experience how they live by going on a rickshaw around the alleys in Beijing. It was a very intensive week of dancing and sightseeing but it was a great experience overall.
24. Safe Drive Stay Alive - Michael Johnston (5W2)
The whole of S5 recently attended a “Safe Drive Stay Alive” event at the Beach Ballroom in Aberdeen. The event is designed to educate and inform on the dangers of driving. Various speakers portray their experiences with road traffic accidents including; a police road traffic officer, a paramedic, relatives and even a victim of a road traffic collision. The event was very well put together and thought through. It was a very emotional and moving event and was well received by all that attended. 

25. Engineering in Ellon - Lachlan Bruce (4B)
Every Wednesday of the school term a group of a dozen S4 and S5 pupils from Meldrum Academy as well as Inverurie Academy go by coach to Ellon at 8:30am.  We work with different types of tools such as a welder, grinder and a guillotine.  We work with different types of materials including metals and plastic to produce different materials.

The most enjoyable part of the course is working with the different materials and working with other pupils.
26. Primary Numeracy Challenge
On Wednesday 1st October our 13 feeder primary schools participated in our 3rd annual Numeracy Challenge.
Each school sent a team of 4 pupils to compete in 5 rounds of activities.
The first round consisted of pupils producing some ingenious posters on the theme of Fractions. 
In the second round, teams worked through a series of practical numeracy tasks, with only 2 minutes to complete each task.
Next the pupils worked in their teams for 30 minutes to solve questions using their numeracy skills. 
The fourth challenge involved each school playing a strategy game against the other schools. This game had been practised in the primary schools, and there were some very well prepared strategies on show. 

Lastly, was the relay race, which is always a fun, though chaotic, end to the morning.

All the pupils worked very well in their teams, as well as showing determination and excellent problem solving skills.

Mrs G Robertson

Numeracy Committee
27. Remembrance – Meldrum Academy Remembers



With this year marking 100 years since the outbreak of the First World War, staff and pupils have been actively involved in remembrance.  
As you will be aware from previous newsletters pupils have already organised and carried out a staff versus pupils football match as well as a WW1 tea party.  These events gave us all a chance to reflect on the sacrifices made by so many men and women over the years for future generations like us.  November saw classes across the school learn about World War One and produce their own resources including wall displays, essays, poems and memorials to promote remembrance.  National 4/5 and S3 History classes were also fortunate to see a presentation by Bob Holsman, a living history performer who brought to life for them what it would have been like living and fighting in the trenches.  
During remembrance week, special assemblies were held for which a specially commissioned film had been together focusing on what remembrance means to Meldrum Academy.  This poignant tribute was put together by a number of pupils led by Hayley Mullan, whose work has been praised not just in the School but in the wider community too.  Hayley was invited to Meldrum and Bourtie Parish Church to introduce and show the film and a member of the congregation commented that he could now die a happy man knowing that younger generations understood the sacrifices of the past and recognised how important it is that we never forget.

Miss E Catton

Social Subjects

28. NEWS FROM THE LIBRARY: Mrs Morna Ingram (Librarian) 

Book Week Scotland 

To celebrate Book Week Scotland in November graphic art team Metaphrog visited the school.  Sandra Marrs and John Chalmers entertained S1 and S2 pupils on how they develop stories and illustrations for their books.  They used examples from their books to show how the pictures are hand drawn and painted and how through the use of colour, space and body language you develop characters, moods and time. Graphic novels are increasingly becoming a popular genre and it was interesting to get to see how they are produced. 

Bullying

To support Tutor time activities which were concentrating on highlighting bullying, the library put up a comment board. We wanted pupils to comment on different aspects of bullying.  We asked for comments on the following

My friend was bullied and I felt….

Bullying makes me feel…….

I have been bullied and I felt……

Some of the responses we received were

Sad, angry, sorry, annoyed, alone, horrified, depressed, hurt, miserable, scared, lonely.

Looking at this list let’s hope that the message gets through to everyone and we can stamp out Bullying. 

Pupils could also take part in a quiz or explore some of the apps available for bullying information and support. 

Rotary Shoe Boxes

Tutor groups in the school once again put hard work into filling Rotary shoeboxes.  Filled with toys, toiletries, hats, gloves or household goods these boxes bring happiness to some of the people living in poverty in Eastern Europe. For many this will be the only present they receive.  To add some competition to the appeal we counted how many boxes each house had collected, the winning house was Wallace with an amazing 73 boxes. Well done Wallace, I think they might have had some Granny help.  On behalf of The Rotary Club of Oldmeldrum thank you to all pupils, staff, parents and grandparents for supporting this appeal and making it another successful year. 

Babysitting

A group of girls are currently, attending a babysitting course with CLD worker Beth Hebenton. Over several weeks they develop skills that will allow them to be confident to babysit young children. As part of the course they came along to the library to hear about the different types of resources we have. We looked at the different types of books for different ages and the girls practised reading stories to each other. Using some props and imagination the girls acted out a story, giving them some ideas of how to entertain the children they babysit. The course will see the girls achieve a certificate on completion and add to their work towards the Dynamic Youth Award.

Meldrum Community Library

As a Community Library we are open for use by the academy and members of the public. We offer activities for the whole family including:-
Rhymetime for Babies & Pre School Children - Monday morning every fortnight 9.45 – 10.15 Babies up to about 10 monthsJuice will be served at 10.15 for both groups to enjoy
10.30 – 11.00am Toddlers over about 10 months
The Reading Group meets on the first Thursday of the month at 6.30pm. We are an informal group of people who enjoy reading and talking about books. 
Do you like to knit? Come along and join the Knit & Natter group. They meet on a Wednesday morning between 10am – 12noon in an informal drop in, self-help session. All abilities attend and difficult stitches and pattern problems can be resolved over a cup of tea.
Writer’s group - we have a keen group of writers meet in the library on a Wednesday afternoon at 1.30pm. 
Please enquire if you are interested in any of these groups. For more information on Meldrum Library contact 01651 871307 or visit www.aberdeenshire.gov.uk/libraries
We are open 
Monday, Tuesday and Thursday   9.00 – 19.30
Wednesday and Friday 9.00 – 17.00
Saturday 10.00 - 13.00
Mrs M Ingram
School Librarian
29. CAREERS 

Social posts for parents’ site launch promotion – school

Facebook:


Have you seen the new website, My World of Work for Parents?

It has all the information you need to support your schoolchild as they make decisions about their future. Whether they're making subject choices, getting exam results or leaving school, there's advice to help you both every step of the way.

Find out more: parents.myworldofwork.co.uk 

Parents!  Never miss a milestone in your schoolchild's career journey. 

The new My World of Work for Parents website has a list of Key Dates to help you support your child’s career at every stage. Click here to take a look
Twitter:

A new parents’ website has launched with a list of Key Dates to help support you plan your child's career journey. Click here 

Have you seen the new website, My World of Work for #Parents? It’s full of info on supporting your child’s career http://bit.ly/1rt17Ht
Alison Muir

Careers Advisor
30. PARENT COUNCIL NEWS

The Parent Council had a very successful start to the session with a highly enjoyable concert by Phil Cunningham and Aly Bain. The Parent Council doesn’t raise money to put it in the bank. We want to invest in the pupils so we handed out that money at the Dragon’s Den on Wednesday 26 November. Each group had to make a pitch for the money; showing what they wanted to do, how it would benefit the group or the school and how much it was going to cost. By the end of the night £2400 had been allocated to thirteen different school groups and projects.

To keep this successful cycle of fundraising and then using the cash to improve the school going we have booked Phil & Aly for another visit to the Academy in September 2015. Look out for details in the Easter newsletter.

At our most recent Parent Council meeting we discussed the results of Meldrum Academy students in the SQA May 2014 exams. Sandy Smith, DHT, gave a presentation using Insight, the Scottish Government software for looking at exam data.  Our next meeting is in the staff room at 7:15pm on Wednesday 28 January 2014, you are most welcome to attend.
Mr A Travis 

Head Teacher
The National Parent Forum of Scotland (NPFS) website has a range of useful information and links to other sites

http://www.parentforumscotland.org/
One of their new links is to My World of Work for parents. My World of Work has information for you to help support your child as they go through school and make choices about their future. This can help when choosing courses, looking at options for college and university and when looking for a job or modern apprenticeships.

The NPFS ‘…..in a nutshell’ series now has straightforward information on courses and subjects at N4, N5 and Higher including advice on revision, assessment, progression from one level to another and learner pathways.

http://www.npfs.org.uk/?s=nutshell&submit=Search
BBC Bitesize for National 4, 5 and Higher

BBC Learning Bitesize content has been launched to support learners doing Scottish National 4, 5 and Higher qualifications. Sections include Lifeskills Maths; Maths and English. 

http://www.bbc.co.uk/scotland/learning/?tab=bitesize
A new leaflet has been produced to help parents and carers understand better how their children will benefit from changes under Curriculum for Excellence as the new qualifications are introduced. The leaflet has been developed closely with the National Parent Forum of Scotland (NPFS) and covers information on Curriculum for Excellence, the key benefits for young people, and examples of the different routes pupils can take through their education from age 3-18.

http://www.educationscotland.gov.uk/resources/g/genericresource_tcm4814173.asp?dm_t=0,0,0,0,0
SHOP ONLINE AND RAISE MONEY FOR MELDRUM ACADEMY PARENT COUNCIL: Hazel Cummine (Parent Council)

Have you heard about easyfundraising yet? It’s the easiest way to help raise money for Meldrum Academy Parent Council! If you already shop online with retailers such as Amazon, M&S, Argos, John Lewis, Comet, Vodafone, eBay, Boden and Play.com, then we need you to sign up for free to raise money while you shop!
 
So how does it work? 
You shop directly with the retailer as you would normally, but if you sign up to http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/mapc  for free and use the links on the easyfundraising site to take you to the retailer, then a percentage of whatever you spend comes directly to us at no extra cost to yourself. 

How much can we raise?
Spend £100 with M&S online or Amazon and you raise £2.50 for us. £100 with WH Smith puts £2.00 in our pocket and so on.  There are over 2,000 retailers on their site, and some of the donations can be as much as 15% of your purchase.
 
Save money too!
easyfundraising is FREE to use plus you'll get access to hundreds of exclusive discounts and voucher codes, so not only will you be helping us, you’ll be saving money yourself.

So please help us to raise funds by signing up now (before your Christmas shopping starts!) at is http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/mapc  and start making a difference...simply by shopping.
31. And finally… 

This relatively short eight week term always seems to fly past. One moment we are starting November and then before we know it there are Christmas Concerts and Ceildhs. 

A very busy term has featured young people achieving in a wide variety of different areas. Some of these are extra-curricular but an increasing number are built into what young people do in classes. This is sometimes called the co-curriculum; an extension from the curriculum across subject boundaries, throughout the school and out into the wider world. These provide many of the opportunities for the students of Meldrum Academy to develop the skills that they will need to be successful individuals in the future. These are lifelong skills of learning, life and work and can be found in classes, across subjects and in the wider life of the school. The large number of young people from Meldrum Academy who support others by volunteering in the school through schemes such as number buddies, book buddies, peer supporters and in class supporters as well as across our community as helpers in charity shops, care homes, uniformed organisations and many others. It is a testament to the kindness of our young people that they commit this time to making a difference to others and they epitomise the saying “The surname of kindness is kindness”. 

On behalf of all the staff and pupils of Meldrum Academy I hope that you have a very merry Christmas and a happy New Year.
Andrew Travis
Head Teacher

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
	CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS: Monday 22 Dec – Friday 02 January 2015


	JANUARY 2015


	Monday 12
	S3/S4 S5/S6 – Collection of Essential Charges

	Wednesday 14
	P7 Open Evening – Assembly Hall 6:00 – 7:30 pm

	Monday 19 
	NAT 5 Prelims start

	Thursday 22
	Burns Supper – Assembly Hall 7:00 – 9:30 pm

	Tuesday 27
	NAT 5 Prelims End

	Wednesday 28
	Higher & AH Prelims Start

Parent Council Meeting 7:15 pm Staff Room

	FEBRUARY


	Thursday 6
	Intermediate Maths Challenge

	Friday 6
	Higher and AH Prelims End 

	Friday 13
	OCCASIONAL HOLIDAY

	Monday 16
	MID-TERM HOLIDAY

	Tuesday 17
	IN-SERVICE

	Wednesday 18
	IN-SERVICE

	Wednesday 25
	S3 Parents Evening (5:00 – 7:00 pm) & S3 Parents Options Evening (7:30 – 8:30 pm)

	Thursday 26
	S4/S5 Parents Options Evening

	MARCH


	Wednesday 4
	S3 Pupil Options forms to be returned

	Thursday 5
	Tempest Group Photographs (Assembly Hall)

	Thursday 12
	World Maths Day

	Friday 13
	S4/S5 Pupil Options forms due in

	Thursday 19
	MAAG – Pupil Council Meeting (P5)

	Friday 20
	Last day for change of NQ level

	Tuesday 24 
	HPV Immunisation Session 2 (Girls only)

	Monday 30
	Head Boy/Girl, House Captain process starts

Meldrum Sports Bursary forms handed out to S6 pupils


	EASTER HOLIDAY: Monday 03 April – Friday 17 April 
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